School Advisory Committee Minutes
February 28, 2022-5:30 p.m.
Location: Cafeteria (Face-to-Face)
We are a Title One School

The meeting was called to order at 5:45 pm. Mrs. Reid welcomed everyone.

Review of minutes

Mrs. Coleman advised everyone that due to low attendance, the meeting scheduled for January 18,
2022, was cancelled. She read the minutes for the meeting held on December 13, 2021. Mr. Jones
made a motion to accept the minutes as they were read. Ms. Lovett second the motion. A
unanimous vote by the committee was made to accept the minutes into the official records.

Old Business
None

New Business

Customer Survey

Ms. Blue spoke about the School Climate Survey and the Parent Title One Survey. She explained
how the data from the surveys brings in revenue to the school. She encouraged everyone to take a
moment to complete them. She told everyone how they could access the links on the school’s
website.

School Improvement Plan
There were no updates.

School Environmental Safety Incident Report (SESIR) Data

Ms. Blue reminded everyone the purpose of the School Environmental Safety Incident Report. Ms.
Blue stated that in the last report, there were six (6) threats. She said that four (4) of the threats
were unfounded and two (2) were transient threats. She also said that there were 16 low level
batteries. Ms. Blue acknowledged that the numbers have increased and said that it is due to the
fact that academic expectations are increasing, and students are getting antsy. She asked parents
to remind their children of the importance of keeping their hands to themselves and to always think
of appropriate conflict resolutions.

School Accountability Funds

Ms. Blue stated that the balance in the School Accountability Fund was $26,885.36 and $3,243
was in the School Recognition Funds. She spoke about the funds that was voted on and approved
by the committee to pay for popcorn, snow cone, and cotton candy machines. She stated that the
request was put in. However, the company does not accept purchase orders. She said she would
give an update at the next meeting.



Principal’s report

Ms. Blue proudly announced that great things are going on at the “O.” She spoke about the S.0.A.R
camp success and the push-ins, pull-outs that are being done to assist students. Ms. Blue advised
that school board member, Ms. Debbie Hixon, selected several schools to be a part of a
beautification program. She stated that materials were being contributed from Lowes. She
encouraged families to come out and assist with things such as working in the butterfly garden,
painting, planting, and more. She said that if any high school students come out to assist, they
would receive double service hour credits for their assistance.

Mrs. Reid opened the floor for discussion. There were no questions, comments, or concerns.

Mr. Jones made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Ms. Blue second the motion. The meeting was
adjourned at 6:20p.m.

These minutes were recorded and transcribed by Jacqueline Blocker-Coleman, School Advisory
Committee Secretary.



